
 

  

 

Temporary closure: Concord Thornhill Regional Park, primary off-leash dog area (299 
Racco Pkwy.) 
  
Effective October 2024 
 
Additional improvements to the off-leash dog area in Concord Thornhill Regional Park (299 Racco 
Pkwy.) are scheduled to begin in late October and last approximately four weeks, weather 
permitting.  
 
Work will include electrical and light pole installation, grading, fence and gate installation and 
paving. 
 
A temporary shared-use (combined large and small dog area) will be available throughout the 
work. Signage will be in place to guide visitors. We kindly ask everyone to respect safety fencing 
barriers and adhere to all posted signage. 
 
Once asphalt paving work begins, which is scheduled to take place before the end of 2024, the 
temporary-shared use area will be closed. Public notice will be issued ahead of the work and 
closure.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For the most current information, please visit the project updates webpage, or contact Mandy 
Wellsman, Project Manager: mandy.wellsman@vaughan.ca. 
 
Additional questions can be directed to Service Vaughan at 905-832-2281, or 
service@vaughan.ca. For after-hours inquiries, call 905-832-2281 and press 0. 
 

https://www.vaughan.ca/about-city-vaughan/projects-and-initiatives/community-projects/local-leash-dog-area-strategy/local-leash-dog-area-strategy-project-updates
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